Mixed reviews for wind project
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By PETER CRABTREE Herald Staff 

WILMINGTON — A wind power project that would be visible from Wilmington to Woodford and Stamford to Somerset received a mixed reaction Wednesday at a meeting to consider ways to gauge its visual impact. 

About 50 local officials, regional planners and private citizens turned out to hear about the proposed expansion of the Green Mountain Power Corp. facility in Searsburg. 

The project’s developers hope to add 20 to 30 new turbines to the 11 already existing. The new turbines would be larger — 340 feet tall vs. 198 feet — and they would be lighted. 

The expansion would stretch about 2.5 miles along a ridgeline southeast to Readsboro and west in Searsburg. 

“The reality in Vermont is you have to be on the ridgeline,” project consultant John Zimmerman said. “Here in Vermont, the wind is on the ridge.” 

The new turbines would be visible throughout the area, officials were told. 

In Whitingham, there would be a panoramic view from Town Hill Road. In Woodford, the turbines would be seen from Route 9 near the Searsburg line. 

Boats on the Somerset Reservoir would have a view. And so would cars traveling on Route 100 through Readsboro. 

“They will be visible,” said Jean Vissering, a landscape architect. “There’s no way to get around that.” 

Yet the project’s infrastructure — roads, transmission lines and a substation — will be shielded from view. 

“We’re going to take as narrow a piece as we can,” Zimmerman said. “We’re going to take as few trees as we can.” 

For the most part, the entire project will not be visible from a single vantage point. That is because the site is laid out in a “dog leg,” landscape architect Terrence Boyle said. 

The consultants intend to create about a half-dozen photo simulations of the project, representing how it will appear from key vantage points in the area. 

Wilmington Selectman Andrew Palumbo urged them to consider Route 9 at the White House Inn — where the meeting took place — as one of those sites. 

The project has the potential to affect Wilmington’s tourist economy and that approach serves as a scenic gateway to town, he said. 

“This is the most significant place for our little community,” Palumbo said. 

Unlike the existing turbines, the new turbines will have to be lighted because they exceed a 200-foot threshold set by the Federal Aviation Administration. The FAA, however, has not set out explicit standards that must be met, Zimmerman said. 

Gregory Burke, executive director of the Bennington County Regional Commission, suggested that the existing turbines be lighted as part of a nighttime simulation. Area residents could be surveyed to gauge their reaction to a lighting plan, he said. 

Although the meeting’s purpose was to discuss ways of gauging the project’s aesthetic impact, its broader merits were also debated. Richard Joyce, the owner of the Mt. Mills excursion boat on Harriman Reservoir, said he opposed the project. 

“This brings an industrialized look to an otherwise pristine area,” he said. 

Joyce suggested that the project’s annual electrical output of 30 to 40 megawatts could be produced in a single week by a nuclear power plant. 

The wind project’s benefits are not worth the aesthetic tradeoff, he said. 

Others, however, said Joyce was in the minority. 

They praised the beauty of the wind turbines and suggested opponents would be grateful for the environmental benefits, especially once nuclear waste begins to be trucked through the region. 

The project developers are hoping to exchange 1,100 acres of private land in Glastenbury for about 200 acres of Green Mountain National Forest land required for the project. 

If that goes through, the new turbines would diminish the wilderness value of the forest’s Lamb Brook area, according to Tyler Resch of Shaftsbury. 

Zimmerman noted that others in the environmental community believed that would be offset by an increase in the wilderness value of the Glastenbury site. 
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